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OCT 21 ~ 

S T A F F C 0 N G R E S S N E W S L E T T E R 

STAFF CONGRESS ELECTIONS 

October 22, 1982, 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Vote at the University Center lobby booth. Staff 
identification is required. Absentee ballots are available from Gail Cato of Personnel 
Services on Friday, October 15, 1982. Absentee ballots must be received by Pamm Taylor 
in University Center 372, no later than 4:30 p.m. on October 21, 1982. 

LITURGY SERVICE 

November 1, 1982 at 12:05 p.m. Father Schmidt invites all staff members to attend the 
Catholic Liturgy Service. This will be held in the University Center Ballroom. 

BOARD OF REGENTS 

Special meeting of October 7, 1982: 
-An Administrative reorganization was announced. 
-An Executive Committee was named to accept bids for a new bond issue to fund the Health, 
Physical Education building and other campus projects. 
-Ken Ramey, President of Northern Kentucky University Alumni Association, was introduced 
as their representative to the Board of Regents. 
-New academic programs were approved for Information Systems and Food Marketing Manage­
ment. 
-A continued enrollment increase was reported by Dr. Albright. 
-Dr. Albright announced his retirement effective February 28, 1983. A Presidential 
Search Committee is now being formed. The Executive Committee of Staff Congress has been 
contacted to select a staff member to serve on the Search Committee. 

PERSONNEL DEVELOPMENT 

Dr. George Manning's seminar, held September 29, 1982 on "Managing Stress and Burnout" 
was well received. Thanks to Personnel Services and to Dr. George Manning for an 
excellent presentation. Watch for notices of additional programs. 

PERSONAL NEWS 

-Naomi Miller (Central Stores) is recuperating at home after illness. 
-Connie Hurst (Computer Services) is in the hospital for testing. 

FUTURE STUDENTS? 

- J erry Groeschen (Computer Services) and his wife have a new daughter. 
-Bill McCullough (Public Safety) and wife Georgianna (formally of Physical Plant) have 
a new son. 
-Betty Waddell (Accounting) has a new granddaughter (we didn't know Betty was that old). 
-Bob Barnes (Physical Plant) has a new grandson. 

If you have news of interest to other staff members, or if you serve on a committee that 
would be of interest to staff members, please contact a member of the Staff Congress 
Liaison Committee: 

Terry Andrews 
Cindy Dunaway 
Don Gammon 

Dan Hoskins 
Bill Lamb 
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